
The trees along Mill Rd. have 

been chopped up over the 

years by the electric company 

and are in need to make them 

astatically appealing. I don’t 

know how many more 

“chopping” they can with-

stand before they all need to 

be removed. The ideal thing 

would be to find trees that 

have eye appeal and don’t 

grow tall enough to get into 

the power lines. 

 

The report and recommenda-

tions are extensive and a very 

good beginning to what we 

need to know and have to do 

about our natural resources 

that we are entrusted with. 

We thank Jim & Norb for 

their efforts in this regard. 

 

Help needed 
The Monday after Schuetzen-

fest we need lots of help for 

the cleanup. A good opportu-

nity for students to earn 

credit hours since we have 

many jobs that they can do. 

 

Father’s Day/ 

Anniversary Mass 
We thank all who attended 

the Father’s day/ Anniversary 

Mass. It is wonderful to see a 

large crowd. 

 

 

Ted Tegenkamp 

Chairs for the taking 
There are 16 orange chairs 

that were once part of the 

clubhouse décor on Winton 

Rd. We’d like to get rid of 

them because we are tired of 

moving them from place to 

place since we no longer use 

them. The chairs are uphol-

stered and in pretty good con-

dition considering their age. 

As far as I can see the only 

thing wrong with them is their 

color (orange). If you need 

some extra utility chairs here 

is an opportunity to avail 

yourself of them. Presently 

they are stored in the con-

tainer on the left facing them. 

They will be going to the 

dump after Schuetzenfest 

unless someone picks them up 

soon. 

 

Parking Lot 
The work is progressing and 

all indications are that the 

parking lot will be in good 

shape for Schuetzenfest. 

 

Trees 
        Ms. Wendi Van Buren, 

Regional Urban Forester from 

the Ohio Department of Natu-

ral Resources met in early 

June with Jim Schnieder and 

Norb Schomaker to give us 

her recommendations regard-

ing our woods and the type of 

trees we should consider 

planting in the Picnic area to 

replace the ones that we had 

to remove. Her report is three 

pages long plus three attach-

ments – a lot to digest. The 

following are recommenda-

tions that we can implement 

immediately without a major 

monetary investment. 

 

• Honeysuckle removal – 

to provide more light to 

the existing tree 

• Cleanup around the outer 

perimeter of the picnic 

area 

• Deep watering of the new 

trees between the soccer 

field and the festival area 

at least once a week 

• Mulching around new 

trees 

• Trenching around the 

new trees 

 

The following requires further 

discussions and planning. 

The following types of trees 

can be planted in picnic area 

to replace the ones we had to 

remove: Bur Oak, Swamp 

White Oak, Thornless Honey-

locust, and Sycamore/London 

Planetree. 

 

On the perimeter of the picnic 

area we may want to consider 

planting the following trees: 

Tulip Tree, Blackgum,  

Oak or Kentucky coffee tree. 

 

Along Mill Rd: Beech, 

Blackgum, Sugar Maple, 

Linden, and Serviceberry. 
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SICK & SHUT IN LIST 

Obituary 

Seniors 

 

Meeting, 

 Tuesday, July 14th 

at 11:30 a.m. 

 

 

Keep in mind that 
Schützenfest is just 

around the corner.   All 
help is needed, there is 
a job for everyone.   

Lunch will be provided 

as usual.   Come out 

and visit with friends, 

stay to enjoy visiting or 

playing cards.  See you 

there!!!! 

 

  

Margaret Ostendorf 
passed away this past 
month, our sympathy to 
her family and also to 
her sister-in-law, 
Helene Schrand. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joe Wurzelbacher 

passed away on June 6th, 
our sympathy to his wife 
Mary Ann and children,  
Mark, Paul, James, Carl, 
Joe, Carolyn, Mary and 

Jo Ann. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

May their souls and 

the souls of all the 

faithful departed, 

rest in peace. 

Don’t forget to stop and 

visit, send a card or give 

them a phone call.  News 

from friends are always 

appreciated.    Be sure to 

remember all our sick and 

shut in members in your 

prayers.  

 

 

 

 

If you would like to send a 

card or well wishes please 

contact  

 

Christa Olding, 513-
385-1476  

• Gerd Oevermeyer 

• Agnes Oevermeyer 

• Gunther Uhlhorn 

• Sis & Gene Meister 

• Ted Segbers 

• Marlene Lintz 

• Charlie Lintz 

• Evlyn Busam 

• Lois Kemper 

• Liz Kramer 

• Bob Stehlin 

 

 

K O L P I N G  B U L L E T I N  
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Schützenfest 2015 – Final Planning Meeting Notice 

Schützenfest 2015 Yard Signs & Date Stickers Available 

Kolping History Book Order Form 

Be sure to watch your 

mail for an order form 

to purchase your copy 

(or copies) of the 

Kolping history book. 

The order form and 

other details should be 

going out in the mail 

around July 9th.  We 

only have one more 

chapter to go! The pre-

order process went 

very well and the num-

ber of books pre-

ordered will assure that 

the price per copy will 

be most reasonable.  

The deadline to order a 

book will be August 

20, 2015.  

 A big THANK YOU 
to the more than 230 

people who contributed 

information and helped 

in other ways to make 

this book happen.  If 

you have any ques-

tions, contact Mike or 

Nancy Pelzel at  

513-385-3120 or 

pelzelfest@aol.com 

 

usable corrugated 
plastic yard signs af-
ter Schützenfest last 
year.  For those that 
still have their yard 
signs, the necessary 
stickers are there for 

Our 2015 Schützenfest 
Yard Signs and Date 
Stickers are available 
for pickup from the 
Klubhaus.  As a re-
minder, we asked peo-
ple to save their re-

pickup. 

Thank you so 

much for help-

ing promote 

this important 

event! 

We have had this critically 
important meeting the past 
couple years and it has been 
very important to our overall 
success.  We need our Captains 
and Leaders at this meeting to 
discuss our plans and changes 
for 2015 and to make sure 
everyone is on the same page 
for what we need to do.  We 
will also cover any last minute 
issues and stress the impor-
tance of Schützenfest's success 
to our Kolping Society. 

 

Please contact me 

(schutzenfestcincy@gmail.com
) if you are not able to make 
the meeting. 

 

Our meeting will be held at the 
Kolping Center and start at 
7:00. 
Subway sandwiches will be 
provided! 
Thank you for your time and 
support, 
 
Jim Stukenborg 
 

Schützenfest Planning Com-
mittee Members and Booth 
Captains – 

 

Please mark your calendars as 
Schützenfest 2015 is drawing 
near and we need your help 
and support at our final plan-
ning meeting: 

 

July 8     – MANDATORY 

MEETING FOR ALL 

BOOTH CAPTAINS 

AND FESTIVAL LEAD-

ERS 

Kolping  

Keychain $6 
ORDER  

at 

Info@kolpingcincinnati.com 

K O L P I N G  B U L L E T I N  

 
 ANNIVERSARY 

MASS 

 

 
 

SUNDAY, 

JUNE 21 
 

RSVP to 

Dianne Schwietering 

513-353-2112  



Senior Trip to LaCamedia Dinner Theatre 
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Wednesday  

September  

23, 2015 
 

Featuring: 

“The Church Basement 
Ladies” 

 
In the Last (Potluck)  

Supper 
  

Cost:  $60.00 per person  

(Includes transportation, 
lunch & show) 

 

Itinerary  
 9:45 a.m  -  Leave the 
Kolping Center  
 
10:45 a.m. -  Arrive at 
La Comedia Theatre  
 
11:15 a.m -  Lunch will 
be served (Our tables 
will be called in the or-
der of our arrival) 
 
Approx. 2:30 p.m – 
Leave the theatre 
 
3:30 p.m. – Arrive at 
the Kolping Center 

Reservations:    
Your check for $60.00 
will be your reservation, 
Make the check out to 
Doris Wilke and mail 
to:  5180 Deeridge 

Lane, Cin. O.  45247.    

We have reservations 

for 30 people so your 

reservation will be 

counted on a first come 

basis.   

Money must be in to 

the LaComedia by the 

1st of August, 2015. 

Thank you to our friends and Kolping family for helping to make the Father’s Day/Anniversary Cele-
bration on June 21st a beautiful event. The gentle breezes in the pavilion kept the outdoor Mass com-
fortable and the sunshine was a welcome sight after the stormy weather we had on the days prior to 
the event. Our thanks to Father Bruno Kremp, Betty Poole, Karen Vosseberg, Bill Lunnemann Jr. and 
the Knights of Columbus for making  the Mass celebration so special. To everyone, including the 
Schuetzen Club, that helped with set up and clean up, your hard work is appreciated. Thank you Ted 
& Elaine Wilke for capturing the day with your great photos of the celebrants and to Bev Meyer for 
all her time spent designing & printing the lovely programs for Mass. Thanks also to Jim Schnieder, 
Tom & Rita Musbach, Mike & Nancy Pelzel, Bert & Irene Whalen and Trey Seibel for all that you 
did. To Allen & Carol Cliffe who did the table arrangements and to Doris Wilke who helped to keep 
things organized in the clubhouse, thank you for coming early to help even though you were also cele-
brating that day. 
We are blessed to have so many members give their time to make this event so memorable for our 
anniversary celebrants, their families and other Kolping members. Congratulations to the thirteen cou-
ples celebrating this year, and best wishes for many more years of love and happiness. 
Also, congratulations to our praeses, Father Bruno Kremp, on the 50th anniversary of your ordination 
to the priesthood. 

Dianne & Harry Schwietering 

ANNIVERSARY MASS CELEBRATION 

 THANK YOU 



6/1 
  
Wilson Sonja 

6/3 Resing Julie 

6/3 Raaker L. Michael 

6/3 Cooper Brad 

6/4 Clayton Virginia 

6/5 Althoff Carolyn 

6/6 Hughes Virginia 

6/7 Hermes Celeste 

6/8 Kappen Ferdi 

6/8 Stark Gunther 

6/8 Nuckols Andrew 

6/8 Thomas Lawrence 

6/9 Krimmer Evelyn J. 

6/10 Conrad Anne 

6/10 Hoerstmann Theodore 

6/12 Bingham Darrell 

6/12 Meister Joseph 

6/13 Brown Bob 

6/14 Lockwood Ellsworth J. 

6/14 Schottelkotte Mark 

6/16 Hull Joanne 

6/17 Adelmann Laura 

6/19 Schenk Eric 

6/21 Wilke Franz 

6/21 Jamison M.M 

6/22 Schraivogel James 

6/23 Von Den Benken Ron 

6/24 Welage Albert 

6/24 Reynolds Kay 

6/25 Stukenborg Josef 

6/25 Montgomery Thomas A. 

6/25 Callahan Michael C. 

6/27 Hoeting Jack 

6/27 Maly Bill 

6/28 Schroer Mark 

6/30 Naegele Bernard 

6/30 Ellensohn Nancy 
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Kolping Golf League 

July Birthdays  

golfer for 9 holes and 

cart rental.   Cost is also 

$12.50 if walking.  We 

will use a scramble for-

mat as last year and 

teams will be decided by 

random draw each day.   

Men and women are in-

vited to participate, new 

The 2015 Golf League 

will resume on Thursday, 

April 16th at Beech 

Creek Golf Course on 

Hudepohl Lane.  We will 

play each Thursday-tee 

times approx. 9:30 a.m. – 

until cold weather re-

turns.   Cost is $12.50 per 

golfers are welcome.  

Questions,  call  

 

Tom Musbach,  

513-793-1148 

 

K O L P I N G  B U L L E T I N  

 

 

7/2 Meyer Ursula 

7/2 Redder Alfred 

7/2 Meyer Michael 

7/2 Von den Benken Eric 

7/4 Wolterman Joseph 

7/5 Hite Ralph 

7/5 Wilke Elaine 

7/5 Manter Aaron 

7/6 Miller Raymond 

7/8 Zix Helen 

7/8 Hollmann Joseph 

7/8 Hollis Rebecca 

7/8 Albers Frank 

7/8 Meyer Vincent P. 

7/9 Resing Tom 

7/9 Rieder Ken 

7/10 Kuhl Heinz 

7/10 Neuhaus Charles 

7/10 Loesing Bernice 

7/10 Ramsey Wayne 

7/12 Amrein Elizabeth 

7/12 Geoppinger Neil 

7/14 Wolterman Regina 

7/15 Eschenlohr Wolfgang 

7/16 Wolfram Mischell 

7/16 Knizner Linda 

7/16 Wurzelbacher Carl 

7/17 Schmidt Michael 

7/17 Fischer Dan 

7/18 Nadler Sylvia 

7/18 Riley Sharon 

7/19 Kroeger Paul 

7/19 Ostendorf Ralph 

7/19 Stukenborg Anna 

7/19 DeFranco Monica 

7/20 Kalkhoff Heinz 

7/20 Merk Chuck 

7/21 Schnetzer Manfred 

7/23 Beiter Theresa 

7/24 Nissen Dottie 

7/25 Vu Chien 

7/26 Freese Heddy 

7/26 Sunderman Clem 

7/27 Kuderer Joan 

7/27 Schwietering Harry 

7/27 Schwegmann Reinhold 

 



Thank You Kolping! 
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Thank you for allowing us 
to use the pavilion on June 
6th for the Inaugural 
Buben Bon Voyage Ball. 

 

  With an enthusiastic 
crowd, four happy win-
ners, some generous dona-
tions, and a solid perform-
ance by the Famous 

Sound Body Jazz Or-

chestra, the Buben Verein 
raised and donated 
$3,150.00 to the Fr. David 
Hiller Scholarship Fund 

“Drinks for Diplomas” 

Tuesday, November 10, 
2015, 6PM TO 9PM 

 Clovernook  
Country Club 

(2015 W. Galbraith Rd., 
Cinti., O  45239) 
Split the Pot, Hors D’oeu-
vres & even dinner if you 
desire “you can order from 
the lunch or dinner menu 
(sorry no credit cards)  
 
Proceeds benefit the Fr. 

David Hiller Fund 

For Reservations call:  
Gina Cruz  513-521-0333 
or email 
gcruz@clovernookcc.com 

 

     We extend a special 
thank you to the members 
of the Deutscher Buben 
Verein for their fund rais-
ing efforts on behalf of 
this Fund. This group is 
and has been a major fi-
nancial supporter of this 
scholarship program.   
 
We are always open to 
your suggestions for im-
proving the services this 
Fund provides. Talk to the 
committee members, Paul 
Ahrnsen, Chairman; Beth 
Neumann, Secretary; Ted 
Tegenkamp, Treaurer, 
Carol Cliffe & Tom Mus-
bach and share your ideas. 
 

  
Thank you, 
Ted Tegenakmp, Treas-

urer, (513)941-6439  

The Fund received Dona-
tions from the following 
individuals/groups during 
the past month. We are 
very grateful to you for 
thinking of this Fund and 
contributing to it. 
 
Dorothy Kalkhoff Me-

morial 
Clara & George Ostendorf 

 

 Lorraine Hoerstmann 

Memorial 

Otger Kappen 
 

Donations 

Bon Voyage Ball 
Deutscher Buben Verein 
Shooting Club – Bar Tips 
End Party – Bar Tips 

Father David Hiller Fund   

 

YESTERDAY’S 

DOOR 

Time has closed 

yesterday’s door  

 

But today is still in 

God’s hand. 

 

If we live in the 

past, we deny the 

“now” 

 

And the trials we’ll 

not withstand. 

 

It’s said of time, that 

it heals all wounds.  

 

God’s infinite 

justice shall reign 

 

The answer to all 

that’s unfair in life 

is: 

God’s love will 

always remain 

 

So, live in the “now” 

with the future in 

mind 

 

The past is forgiven 

and gone; if we 

place our souls in 

God’s protective 

care 

 

We can meet our life 

head on. 

 

 

Charleen Bichel 
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Schützenfrest  

(The major 
Kolping Fund 
Raiser) is rapidly 
approaching (July 
17, 18 & 19) and 
we are still in need 
of volunteers to 
staff several areas.  
If you can spare a 
few hours (most 
shifts are 4 hours 
or less) please con-
tact Rita Musbach 
at 513-240-1276
(cell) or 513-793-
1148, email: my-

sonmatt@aol.com.   
Thanks for your 
help 

Starting Monday, 

July 6th, 2015 and 

ending July 16th, 

Trey Seibel will 

need help to set up 

for Schützenfest.  

You can show up 

after 5 p.m. and 

work till 8 PM and 

Saturday, July 11th 

they will meet 

from 9 AM to 

1PM.   

No work on the 

12th.   It’s unfortu-

nate that many able 

bodied members do 

not give more time 

and rely on the 2% 

to do the bulk of 

the work.  

  Please come out 

and give us your 

support.   

 Trey can be 

reached at 513-616-

3733 

 

K O L P I N G  B U L L E T I N  

OKTOBERFEST VOLUNTEERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you a 

Carnie? 
 

Are you just that kind 
of person who loves 
the carnie life style? 

 

Well do we have a proposi-
tion for YOU!!!! 

 
How about  

Oktoberfest Zinzinnati!!!  

 
 

Das Kolping Hause 
 

Kolping does have a booth 

downtown and we need 14 peo-

ple per shift to help serve our 

customers. 

 

We have 2 griddles, 1 grill, 1 

steam table, 2 cashiers,  several 

order takers, & some runners. 

As you can see we always need 

people to help.. 

 

To Volunteer  

Contact  

Trey Seibel 513-616-4265 

Mike Seibel 513-256-8213 

Mike Szczepanski 



at what time Kolping mem-

bers should assemble for 

prayers. (This should be mu-

tually agreed upon by the 

family and the Kolping rep-

resentatives).  The Board of 

Trustees agreed that this no-

tice should present members 

of the Bereavement Com-

mittee are:  Christa Olding, 

Marilee Uhlhorn, Lois 

Kemper or Berni Brunsman. 

Firewood Available 

If  you are in need of firewood, 

it’s free, just call Werner Wilke, 

513-521-5019 to get more info. 

Bereavement  

Committee 

 

Upon the death of a MEM-

BER, please call the Presi-

dent of the Kolping Society 

or one of the Bereavement 

Committee members.  In 

order that the membership 

can be aware that a MEM-

BER has died, the family of 

the decedent should be will-

ing to place in the Death 

Notice that the decedent is a               

Member of the Kolping and 

June’s Upcoming Events 

1st  Board Meeting 

5th General Meeting 

6th The Buben Ball 

19th Shooting Club 

21st Fathers Day & Anniversary 

Mass 

July’s Events 

6th  Board Meeting 

10th General Meeting 

17th Schützenfest 

18th Schützenfest 

19th Schützenfest 

Location:  10235 Mill Rd 

Cincinnati, OH 45231 

Email: info@kolpingcincinnati.com 

 

Notices 

Kolping Schützenfest 

Cincinnati Cincinnati 

 

Kolping Cincinnati 

We are also on The Web 

Kolpingingcincinnati.com 


